ST. JOHN FISHER CHURCH • MAY 14, 2017 FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER

PARISH EVENTS OF THE WEEK

Tuesday, May 16

10:00 am - Tuesdays @ 10

6:00 pm - Social Action Team meeting

7:00 pm - Timeline of the Bible

Wednesday, May 17

8:30 am - 11:30 am - Eucharistic Adoration

Saturday, May 20

7:45 am – Catholic Men's Fellowship Fair Trade Coffee Sale after Mass

Mobile Pantry Collection

Sunday, May 21

Fair Trade Coffee Sale Mobile Pantry Collection 12:00 Noon – May Crowning

5:00 – Potluck Dinner for 70th Anniversary Celebration



Readings for the Sixth Sunday of Easter First Reading: Acts of the Apostles 8:5-8,14-17 Second Reading: 1 Peter 3:15-18 Gospel: John 14:15-21

HOSPITALITY NEWS

There will be no hospitality today, May 14th, May 21st and May 28th due to Mother's Day, our 70th anniversary and the holiday weekend.

SUMMER RELIGIOUS ED REGISTER NOW 10% OFF!

Our annual Summer Religious Education (SRE) program will be held from July 24th – August 4th, 2017. The classes are Monday through Friday from 8:30 am – 12:30 pm and are for children entering grades 1-8 in the fall of 2017. The main focus of this program is to teach the fundamentals of our faith. Our classes feature experienced, professional teachers, development of liturgical music skills, and follow up family programs during the Church year. During the summer program, parents and other parishioners volunteer to serve as teacher's aides and snack helpers, and provide daily breakfast for the teaching staff. Registration materials are available in the Gathering Space. You may take a 10% discount if we receive the payment and registration by Mother's Day, May 14th. For further information contact Jim Crosby at 561-9431 ext. 113.

CELEBRATE OUR 70TH ANNIVERSARY 5 pm, MAY 21ST LAST DAY TO SIGN UP!

Can you believe St. John Fisher Parish is going to celebrate our 70th anniversary? There will be a potluck dinner to mark the occasion on Sunday, May 21st at 5 pm. Today there is an RSVP sheet in the gathering space, along with a sheet where you may sign up to bring a side dish. Fried chicken will be provided by the church. Come and celebrate this special anniversary in Christian fellowship.

HAPPY MOTHER'S DAY to all our mothers, soon-to-be mothers, grandmothers, step-mothers. Enjoy this special day!

WELCOME!

Whether you are here for the first time, or it has been a while since you have worshipped with us, we want you to know that we value your presence in our community! If you are not Catholic, or have been away from the church, and would like more information about St. John Fisher Parish, please call Jim Crosby in the parish office at 561-9431x113. If you are already a member and would like to explore ways in which you can become involved, please visit our newly designed website at **sjfchurch.org** to discover the many liturgical, social and outreach opportunities available. On the home page you may sign up for our new e-newsletter and there is a list of contacts under the "ministries' tab. We are excited to be able to share the many opportunities available to reconnect with your faith!

SOCIAL ACTION NEWS

The Mobile Pantry is on Again! For the fifth time, the SJF Social Action Team will collaborate with Inter Parish Ministry to offer a mobile food pantry for our neighbors in need. What a wonderful project for our parish – to be held in our own church parking lot.

To raise \$1,000 needed to purchase the 5,000 pounds of food we will distribute, there will be a special collection after all Masses the weekend of May 20-21. Please be generous!

As in the past, we will need 25-30 volunteers to help the day of the Mobile Pantry, June 21, 2017, from 8:30 am to 12:30 pm. Jobs will include unloading and displaying the food, helping our client families select food and load it into their cars, and clean-up after the event. This is a great project for the youth in our parish. Young people under age 14 must be accompanied by a parent.

Volunteer sign-up sheets will be available in the gathering space from May 27 until June 11. Thanks in advance for all you will do to contribute to the success of this special project.

If you need more information, please contact Barb Kraemer at 688-1394 or bakraemer@cinci.rr.com

$\frac{\text{WE CONGRATULATE OUR STUDENTS WHO WERE}}{\text{CONFIRMED ON MAY 2}^{\text{ND}}}$

Logan A'Hearn Wi
Patrick A'Hearn Nic
William A'Hearn Ke
Hannah Aman Da
Alex Benintendi Jon
Daniel Creelman He
Kahley Eiselt Za
Sean Face Jac
Ryan Graham Lu
Jack Grandy Oli
Jeffrey Hecht Ev

William Henkel
Nick Kapostasy
Kendall Linn
Daniel Mangan
Joseph Moliterno
Henry Motz
Zachary Richard
Jaden Schlosser
Luke Schroeder
Olivia Walsh
Eva Watts
Michael Wessling

All ministers may check their future schedules at: www.ministryschedulerpro.com?user=stjfvolunteer May 20th and 21ST

Saturday, 4:30 pm – Nick Norton, Lilly Sharp Sunday, 9:00 am – Mac Castellini, Maria Taylor, Lauren Sayre

Sunday, 11:00 am – Arlyn Scott, Francesca Damianio, we need 1 more server please

WE CONGRATULATE OUR FIRST COMMUNION STUDENTS WHO RECEIVED JESUS THE FIRST TIME ON MAY 6TH OR MAY 7TH.

Kendall Barclay **Hunter Kinney** Anna Buot Logan Kinney Elizabeth Curran Brooke Klinzman Anna Losekamp Luke Elterman Gabriella Lyons Grayson Graham Elliott McClish Jack Grandy Mary Griesser Hayden Moermond Harper Grove Annabel Moeves Olivia Gutekunst Luke Richard Kennedy Haucke Grace Roebel Kelyn Haucke Olivia Schneider Miles Heimkreiter Rylee Surface Nathan Isaacs Addy Zawaly

CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES COLLECTION

Thank you for your generous support of The Catholic Relief services Collection and for helping Jesus in Disguise. Your contributions will make a difference for the poor and marginalized around the world. If you missed the collection, it's not too late to give!

Just visit <u>www.usccb.org/nationalcollections</u>, and click on the "How to Give" link on the left. Our parishioners have donated \$535 so far.

HELP IN TIME OF NEED

We have a group of generous parish members who are willing to help other parish members in a time of need. These wonderful Loaves and Fishes volunteers will provide meals, transportation or home visits to St. John Fisher members who are ill, injured, recovering from hospitalization or suffering from a family emergency. If you are in need of assistance of this type, please contact Marty Rauen at 232-4350 or mmrauen@gmail.com or let Norma at the church office know. We would like to lighten your burden. Thank you.

LAY FORMATION THROUGH THE ATHENAEUM OF OHIO

Is God calling you to deeper discipleship? The Lay Pastoral Ministry Program is sponsored by the archdiocese and equips lay Catholics with the knowledge and skills you need to evangelize, teach and serve more effectively. Evening and Saturday classes, flexible components and part time studies let you maintain family and work commitments while you discern God's call and prepare for new opportunities. Graduate and non-degreed options. Cincinnati locations include the main campus in Mt. Washington and Good Shepherd Community in Montgomery, with classes beginning in late August. Call 231-1200 for information.

MASS INTENTIONS

Monday, May 15

12:00 Dolores Hiltenbeitel (Barbara Kraemer)

Tuesday, May 16

8:00 am - Janet M. Tappel (Mary Dean Grote & Family)

Wednesday, May 17

8:00 am - Anna Smethurst

Thursday, May 18

8:00 am - Jerry Gibbemeyer

Friday, May 19

12:00 noon - Communion Service

Saturday, May 20

4:30pm – Jim Linenberger (Lee & Nancy Murrell)

Sunday, May 21

9:00 am – Healing of Mimi London (Amy & Mike Castellini & Family)

11:00 am - St. John Fisher Community

Church Cleaning Team, May 19th
Jeannie Kroeger and Anne Schneider

HONORS

We congratulate our parish students from St. Ursula Academy who achieved honors for the third quarter of the current school year.

First Honors:

Lauren Crew Francesca D'Agostino
Caroline Hemmer Leah Grabowski
Sophia Bernloehr Kathryn Nolan

Gabrielle Wyenandt Second Honors: Meredith Moellering

REGIONAL MEETING HERE IN CINCINNATI

The Cincinnati Catholic Alumni Club will be hosting the CACI Midwest Regional Meeting, May 26-29. A dinner/dance is scheduled for Sunday, May 28, 7pm at the Millennium Hotel. Reservations needed for dinner only. All single Catholics are invited to attend. Call ANDI for reservations, 821-2440.

PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS

our parishioners who are sick and in need of your prayers:



Marilyn Dillon, Martie Kline, Bob Kneipp, Jeannie Koepfer, Betty Moehringer, Esther Montag, Barbara Mueller, Lee Murrell, Audrey Rapien, Mary Roberts, Geneva Schafer-Minnich, Anita Schafer, Katie Wellman, Jean Werning.

FEATURED ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK PERRY FINANCIAL SERVICES CO. Helena B. Perry

Tax Preparation, Tax Representation Tax Planning & Consultation 513-315-1718